
Bewl Water fishing report 29.3.19 
 

Total number of returns 82    

Total rainbows from returns 565    

Rod average from returns 6.9    

       

Average fish weight 2lbs 5oz    

     Water level 100% 

Best fish 4lbs 7oz  Water temperature 9c 

 

The weekend of the 23rd and 24th saw all of our boats out onto the water with all anglers enjoying 

some fantastic sport on the back of the opening day success. The Fishing dropped off somewhat at 

the beginning of the week as the sun came through and the wind direction changed a few times in as 

many hours. That said, the fly anglers enjoyed results in many areas, particularly in the latter part of 

the week. There have been some small local buzzer hatches which is fairly unusual for Bewl at this 

time of year with some of our regular anglers seeing buzzers being ingested after spooning fish. 

Friday saw some very bright conditions which saw the fish head deeper particularly in the afternoon. 

With 54 boats booked again each day this weekend and some very warm weather forecasted it 

could be a challenge to find the fish. A further 1800 bulldog rainbows were stocked this week with 

fish being distributed across the reservoir, a further stocking will take place next week.  

Flies fishing well have been buzzers and green and black flies again although most patterns have 

been successful. There have been well over twenty 4lbs fish reported over the last few days which 

were not stocked so it seems some overwintered fish are quite active in areas.  

Best spots for boat fishing have been Chingley wood and rosemary lane. 

Best spots for bank fishing have been Montys seat, Dunsters and Seven Pound Creek. 

Don’t forget to sign up to our loyalty scheme next time you are in the lodge – hire 8 boats get one 

free.  

We are relying on your catch returns to provide as accurate data as possible on the fishing 

conditions, don’t forget that each month we will choose one return to win a free boat on a return 

visit, there are several ways to submit your return: 

 By filling out your permit and posting it in the box by the lodge or passing it to one of 

the team. 

 By emailing fishing@bewlwater.co.uk 

 By filling out our online catch return form on www.bewlwater.co.uk/fishing. 

 By giving us a call on 01892 890352. 

 

Our new Boat House Café is open on Saturday and Sundays from 8am serving hot and cold drinks, 

snacks and bacon rolls. Help us keep this facility open by popping in on your next visit. 

Bewl Water Fishery 
Lamberhurst, Kent TN3 8JH 
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